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CITY OF WINNIPEG PRE-CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

TO: Businesses/Residents 
 
RE: St. Mary Ave from Memorial Blvd to Portage Ave 

Colony St from St. Mary Ave to Portage Ave

 
 
 
Please be advised that St. Mary Avenue from Memorial Boulevard to Portage Avenue and Colony 
Street from St. Mary Avenue to Portage Avenue is scheduled for pavement renewal starting May 30, 
2022.  

Construction start: May 30 2022  
Duration: 16 weeks 
Impacted streets and intersections: Portage Avenue, Memorial Boulevard, Spence Street, 
Balmoral Street, Good Street, Colony Street, St. Mary Avenue 

Work on St. Mary Avenue includes:  

• Concrete roadway reconstruction  

• Upgrade the existing painted bike lanes to protected bike lanes 

• New pedestrian corridor at Colony Street 

• New street lighting 

• Drainage improvements 

• Sidewalk reconstruction 

• Private approach renewals 

• Watermain renewal at Spence Street  

On St. Mary Avenue the painted bike lanes will be upgraded to protected bike lanes by adding 
raised curbs to provide separation between vehicles and cyclists. 

Work on Colony Street includes concrete roadway patching and asphalt overlay.  Parking and 
loading will be temporary stripped during construction.  Sidewalk, private access and 
garbage/recycling pick up will not be affected. 

Temporary implications:  

• During construction traffic on St. Mary Avenue will be limited to one westbound lane 

• Turning movements will be restricted off St. Mary Avenue 

• Access to businesses and parking lots will be maintained as much as possible 

• Sidewalks will be maintained on one side of the street at a time 

• The pedestrian corridor at Balmoral Street will be maintained at all times 

• On-street parking and loading will be stripped during construction.   
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• Cyclists are asked to choose an alternate route during construction on St. Mary Avenue or to 
share the road with other vehicles as the curb separating the bike lane from vehicle lanes will 
be installed in the final stage of construction   

If you are a business with access, delivery, or loading requirements that we should be aware of and 
you have not already heard from us, please contact us to discuss your needs.  

We also ask those with accessibility concerns or for any planned special events, or any questions or 
concerns to contact Mark Vogt at 204-259-5452 or Mark.Vogt@wsp.com. 

We appreciate your patience during construction and look forward to a new St. Mary Avenue and a 
smooth Colony Street in 2022.  

 

Sincerely, 
WSP Canada Inc. 
 
 
 
Mark Vogt, M.Sc., P.Eng.  
Project Engineer 
 
Cc: Councillor Cindy Gilroy – Daniel McIntyre Ward 
 Councillor Sherri Rollins – Fort Rouge – East Fort Garry Ward 
 Mark Warkentin, P.Eng. – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 D. Mikulik – Customer Service Division, Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 

311 - City of Winnipeg  
 J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Director’s Office, Public Works Department 
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